LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 13th February 2013 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:

N Cope – In the Chair

Councillors


David Clark
Mrs A Samson
   Mrs D Walton       D Grout
T Halsay       Y Blood
The meeting started at 7.30 pm.      There was 1 member of the public present and the police pc Paul Atkinson
Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies
No apologies were received
12/83
Declarations of Interest - DPIs
None declared
12/84
Public Participation and Police Report

Public: NCC contacted regarding the loss of the shop and restricted bus routes.  Concern was raised that there is no progress regarding the footpath Little Harrowden to Great Harrowden.  Developers were due to construct a path but this had been delayed.  NCC stated contacting the land owner may be a way forward.  Ask WBC if there is any S106 monies available for the path.



Action Clerk
Crime Stats – 
[image: image1.emf]
PC Paul Atkinson new to the rural area.  Local priorities being obstruction of the highway, speeding, and antisocial behaviour.  None since 1st January to date.  Speed camera would be required during peak times. Parking telephone for the civil enforcement officer 0845 6800153 option 3 will be involved with school parking etc and they operate a response to parking.  Their response is good and proactive.  Police only deal with obstruction to the highway. 
Crimes to date being: burglary dwelling but nothing taken, criminal damage person known to victim and dealt with, theft from motor vehicle and non crime domestic incident.  No crimes Noisy party in January reported, burnt out car in Hardwick Road and domestic incident reported. Police telephone number 101. Earls Barton office 01604 810222
Chair thanked the public and police for their attendance.
12/85
Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th January 2013 were agreed and signed by the Chair as a true record.

12/86
Financial Matters

	Chq No.
	Payee
	Value
	Description

	
	
	
	

	000027
	Outdoor Lighting
	£1,635.54
	Maint and upgrade

	000028
	N Daft
	£239.62
	Salary/Park

	000029
	HMRevenue
	£30.00
	Tax Feb

	
	
	
	

	Total 
	
	£1,905.16
	


· Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments of £1,905.16  be approved
· To approve the statement of accounts.  
12/87
Action Plan

Nothing to report
12/88
Highways
.
· Village sign – NCC had visited site and found no objection to having the sign situated on the village green. NCC to write to the only objector once again. Waiting for further details regarding the response. It was suggested that the sign be placed on the corner of Wellingborough Road.  The majority agreed that the village green was suitable however to decide alternative sites should NCC still refuse permission the green.  Cherry tree crown deferred till later in the year.
· Discussion took place regarding the VAS for the village. It was stated that NCC had been to the parish and discussed possibilities of traffic calming in the village which could involve 20mph through Main Road.  It was agreed to defer the VAS until April 2013. 
· RESOLVED to accept the terms and conditions of the grass mowing contract with NCC in order to obtain the grant £391.29
12/89
Public Lighting

Discussion took place regarding the next phase to be upgraded and it was RESOLVED to change the lights along Hardwick Road, Westfields, Town Close & School Lane at a cost of £235.00 per lamp.
12/90  Reports
Belgrove Park –  Play area no problems graffiti still on dog sign. Too wet for the wild flowers.
It was agreed to set up a working party in order to check the current trees on the 6th April at 10.00am and also to plant the new saplings once received from the Woodland Trust.  The saplings were order and due to be delivered in March.  Need to advertise the planting of the new saplings.
Community Safety – it was stated that the group has been disbanded.

Village Hall – It was reported that ownership of the Hall belonged to the ‘village’ however no one knows where the deeds are kept. Agenda item for 
12/91
Planning

WP/2013/0023/ECON – Western Power replace overhead lines Gt Harrowden to Wellingborough
Wind Turbine for Broughton Road Pytchley received from Kettering Borough Council

12/92
Meadowlands Update
Information had been received from Wellingborough Homes regarding the proposed update of Meadowlands.  It was proposed to demolish the building and construct new dwellings. Residents will be rehoused in other sheltered accommodation. 12 residents had shown an interest in returning to the village.  The planning permission had not yet been lodged at WBC.
12/93
Community Shop

Discussion took place regarding the possibility of a community shop within the village.  The publican at the 10 o’clock was interested in opening a community shop and had been recommended to contact ACRE and was interested in continuing with the programme.  Suggest having a meeting with an organisation already involved within this type of project for information and details of applying for grants etc.  DG and YB agreed to look into the project and report back to the council.
12/94
Correspondence

· WBC Electoral Review – information given to councillors
· Enhancement gangs – details agreed to send to NCC
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25p.m.
Chair
1
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